





In each drift that deadly little net would grab everything that was swimming in the River: Suckers, Whitefish, Sheefish,
Chums, Reds, and of course Kings. We couldn’t let all of the Kings go — some were too injured. Some of them would fight
hard pull that small net out of the water and wrap the lead line over the cork line. The only way to get them out of the
net was to bring them in the boat. Once onboard they would beat themselves bloody to get free while | tried to untangle
them as fast as possible. Letting them go would be like shooting an animal, wounding it, then turning your back onit. |
can’t do that.

So with all that said, I’'m not sure what the answer is.

e Making 4” set net only will lead to saturation of the River with set nets which is burden in the Middle and Up
River where set net sites are very few. Meanwhile many Kings in the Lower River will be caught and kept. An
unknown number will be lost — damaged or killed outright. | think it is substantial but there’s no way to prove it
other than some of the testimonies given yesterday.

¢ Allowing for 4” to be drifted allows for a conservation-minded fisher to release Kings almost immediately
without harm in most cases. Some will have to be kept because they are just too wounded.

e Completely banning the use of 4” nets in the main-stem Kuskokwim and all anadromous streams or only
allowing windows of opportunity for 4” nets might have to be considered.

e Requiring 4” nets used as set nets to be checked every 6 hrs. — like the requirement for fish wheels

Thank you for your consideration.



